

MEMBER: CANADIAN NUMISMATIC ASSOCIATION ONTARIO NUMISMATIC ASSOCIATION

NORTH YORK COIN CLUB

FOUNDED 1960

MONTHLY MEETINGS 4TH TUESDAY 8 P.M. (except July & August) AT NORTH YORK
MEMORIAL COMMUNITY HALL, 5090 YONGE STREET, WILLOWDALE, ONTARIO
MAIL ADDRESS — NORTH YORK COIN CLUB, P.O. BOX 294, STATION A., WILLOWDALE, ONT. M2N 5P0

NEXT MEETING: TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 23rd, 1982.

GUEST SPEAKER: MR. F. C. JEWETT.

PROGRAMME: OFFSHOOTS OF PAPER MONEY.

Currently serving a term as president of the Ontario Numismatic Association, and as past president of the N.Y.C.C. and former vice president and Ontario director of the C.N.A., Fred Jewett needs little introduction. He will be giving a talk on "Offshoots of Paper Money ", such as lined script forms, bank documents and other related items. It promises to be an interesting and informative night.

LAST MEETING:

The September meeting was called to order with the On Time Attendance Draw. The name of Leon Silk was drawn and as he was present, he claimed the \$4.00 prize. November's meeting will begin with a draw prize of \$2.00.

A number of members filled in as guest speakers on the topic of Trade Dollars. Mr. Jean Guy Cote gave a brief talk on Trade Dollar catalogues and checklist forms for collectors. This was followed by Mr. Dick Dunn, who talked about Trade Dollars or fractional currency notes of specific municipalities. Dr. Marvin Kay offered medical people and hospitals as a theme on Trade Dollars and Mr. George Fraser proposed motifs such as trains, people, buildings, and transportation for collecting regional Trade Dollars.

NEXT MEETING:

Our next get together will be the annual N.Y.C.C. Christmas Party. Please note that the meeting will not be on the regular 4th Tuesday of the month, but rather it will be held on Thursday. December 16th. A price of \$2.00 per person is asked to help finance the Kentucky Fried Chicken dinner. It is also a display night and members are asked to assemble their collections for exhibit. A prize of \$5.00 is offered for a first place display, \$3.00 for second and \$2.00 for third. The prizes are renewable for 1983 N.Y.C.C. dues. A gift exchange traditionally takes place with the value not exceeding \$2.00. The gift you trade does not necessarily have to be numismatic. No dealer's tables will be at the December display night.

The annual N.Y.C.C. coin show will be held on Saturday, March 12th, 1983. Bourse table fees are set at \$20.00, and anyone requiring further information is asked to contact Mr. George Fraser, bourse chairman. The deadline for applications for tables is January 15th. Any member wishing to display material at the show should be directed to Mr. Ron Postill.

Members are reminded to drop in on the N.Y.C.C. table at the Toronto International Coin Fair. If at all possible please help man the table as all time slots are not filled.

Meetings of our club will not be able to start until at least 7:30 p.m. and it is therefore suggested that dealers can set up a table in the room across the hall if they wish until the doors of the regular meeting room are open.

NEW MEMBERS:

Please welcome to the club new members for the month of November;

Mr. Dick Dunn, (#409) and Mr. Jean Guy Cote, (#410).

COMING EVENTS:

Friday, November 19th to Sunday, November 21st. The Toronto International Coin Fair is being held at the Lakeshore Inn, 2000 Lakeshore Blvd., Toronto.

Thursday, December 16th. Our annual display night and Christmas party will be held at the North York Community Hall.

Saturday, March 12th, 1983. The N.Y.C.C.'s annual coin show is being held all day Saturday at the Community Hall.

DRAW PRIZE WINNERS:

Lucky draw prize winners at last month's meeting included;
Bill van Laethem, Ernest Genosko, Leon Saraga, Mrs. Wiess (4),
Terry O'Brien (2), Ronald Zelk (3), George Fraser, Lucille Colson,
Jan Bajorek, Mr. Boxall John Regitko, Frank Dennis, John Curtis,
Mr. Simpson, Harvey Farrow, Leon Silk, F.C. Jewett, Henry Burke (2),
Harry Lennox, Glen Williams, and Basil Latham.

The editor apologizes for the numerous errors in the spelling of members names in last month's bulletin. Please read "membership" instead of "service" in Paul Johnson's presentation to president Harvey Farrow.

BEREAV EMENT

It is a most grievous task to announce the unfortunate death of a fellow member, Mrs. Reta Frampton. The club wishes to extend condolences to the bereaved family.